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On April 5th we had our first annual April Fool Ya bowling event at Pla-
za Bowl on Droste in St. Charles.  The event was organized by John and Camer-
on Grissom.  Both are avid bowlers. 

It was a fun event aimed at bowlers of all skill levels.  It was very well 
attended with a total of 26 participants.  John had arranged for us to have 4 
lanes dedicated to Gateway from noon to 2:30. So it was as many games as we 
could bowl in that time frame. 

I had not been bowling in years.  I think the last time I bowled was 
somewhere around 2015 at the bowling alley at the Ritz Carlton in Riyadh, Sau-
di Arabia. (There bowling, like most activities are segregated by gender.  So the 
men bowl in one ally and the women in another).  So, given that I had not 
picked up a bowling ball in over 10 years, I was not expecting much.  I was 
having troubles with the loaner balls there at the bowling ally so Brian let me 
borrow his personal bowling ball.  That one was perfect for me and I started do-
ing a bit better. 

Better, of course, is a relative term.  What we quickly learned from 
where I was bowling with Paula, Brian, and Amy is that Gateway members Al-
len and Pam Neal are really good bowlers!  Essentially they were at a whole 
other level compared to the scores we were getting over in the Winslow/
O’Sullivan lane.   

Speaking of the bowling in our lane, Amy’s bowling style was very dif-
ferent from anyone I have ever seen.  Most of us are trying to get the ball down 
the lane as fast as we can.  Amy’s technique was to send the ball down much 
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April Fool Ya Bowling Event 

more slowly.  It seemed to work well for her as she won one of the games we played pretty con-
vincingly.  That technique also won Amy an award at the end of the event. 

At the end of our time, Cameron passed out awards that he had made himself.  The 
awards winners were: 

Best Score - Awarded to Allen Neal 

Best Spare - Awarded to Rich Vie 

Slowest Ball - Awarded to Amy O’Sullivan 

Everyone at the event had a really great time so hopefully this will become an annual 
event for Gateway. 
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 

As I write this Scoop, I am sitting at my desk instead of sitting at the car show at Forest 
Park.  We are going to wait it out a while and still try to make it for a few hours. The one positive, 
of course, is that the weather notwithstanding the car show season is now officially underway! 

In terms of our calendar, there are a lot of act ivies for spring and early summer.  Still com-
ing up this month on April 26th we will be taking a tour of the Telephone Museum, the Civil War 
Museum, and the Ordinance Museum at Jefferson Barracks followed by lunch at the Blue Owl.  See 
the flyer included in this newsletter for more details.  If you would like to attend this event and have 
not already let Tom Oxler or me know, please contact us as soon as possible so we will have an ac-
curate head count. 

For May, as we discussed at the meeting a few weeks ago, the first Wheels in Motion car 
show at the Church on the Rock will take place on May 17th.  This will be a new location and the 
first time that this show will occur twice in the same year.  We will have both this spring event and 
then later we will have the show in the fall in our usual September time slot.  This show will also be 
at the Church on the Rock.  Gateway will only be organizing a raffle for the fall show.  For both 
shows we will be taking money as the cars enter and then helping with parking if needed.  I have 
included the flyer for the May show in this newsletter.  We will need at least 6 to 8 Gateway mem-
bers to man the money-taking and parking part of the event.  Please let me know if you are able to 
help with that.   

Also in May, we will be taking part in the annual parade with Immanuel Lutheran Church 
on the 10th.  For that event, we participate in a parade from the church over to Blanchette Park with 
veterans from the church in our cars.   I need to get a final car count for that event, so if you are 
planning to attend, please let me know.   

The other big event we have on the calendar in May is on the 31st.  Robert Woolsey 
(Gateway GTO member and also current president of the KC Arrowheads Pontiac Club) has invited 
us to attend their annual Show and Shine in Blue Springs.  I have included the flyer for that event in 
the newsletter as well.   

And, of course, we have the GTOAA Nationals coming up in June 17-21.  If you have not 
already signed up to attend and reserved you hotel rooms, time is running out and you will want to 
get that done as soon as you can.   
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Gateway GTO Meeting Minutes 

Minutes 4/325 

 

7:00 PM – Meeting Start 

Johnny Henson who was present at the last 
meeting has joined the club. 

New member John Blankenship was in attend-
ance. He has a 64 GTO convertible. 

 

7:02 – Old Business 

Chris Winslow talked about the soda museum 
tour. We had a great turn out and everyone had 
a great time. The museum has a really impres-
sive amount of items.  

 

7:04 – New Business and Upcoming Events 

John Grissom talked about the April Fool Ya 
bowling event on April 5th. He explained that 
his son Cameron helped to put this together. 

Chris Winslow talked about the Marine Corps 
Trivia Night on April 12th. We have one table 
reserved. 

Chris Winslow talked about the Easter Car 
Shows at Forest Park and the Family Arena on 
April 20th. 

Tom Oxler talked about the upcoming Tele-
phone Museum tour and cruise. It will be on 
April 26th starting at the Telephone Museum at 
12 Hancock Ave at Jefferson Barracks. 

Chris Winslow talked about the Immanuel Lu-
theran Parade on May 10th. We need drivers. 

Chris Winslow talked about an event at Eck-
ert's in Bellville on May 11th. Jeff Caldwell 
and the Vinyl Frontier will be performing 
there. 

Chris Winslow talked about the Spring Wheels 
in Motion Car Show on May 17th. It will be 
held at the Church on the Rock in St. Peters. 
We need workers to help take money and park 
cars. No raffle items needed for this show. 

All Pontiac Day at the Pontiac Museum on 
May 18th. 

Pontiac Tribute Day Show and Shine in Blue 

Springs MO on May 31st. 

Chris Winslow mentioned that the 
Finkenbinders will be on a cruise around the 
time of the Pontiac Regional event, so the an-
nual BBQ at their property will likely not be 
happening. He also talked about a possible fall 
cruise in Illinois in late September or early Oc-
tober. 

 

7:35 – GTOAA 

Tom Oxler talked about the shirt design for the 
Nationals. 

Steve Hedrick talked about The Nationals and 
gave some info on the host hotel. He also men-
tioned that we are having issues with USPS 
delivering The Legend. Many people are hav-
ing very late deliveries. If you do not receive 
your copy, then contact Steve. He talked about 
two other events that GTOAA will be attending 
in Norwalk and Chicago. 

 

7:43 – Tech 

Chris Winslow talked about the work that he 
and Terry Schott have been doing to a distribu-
tor machine. He brought in an exploded capaci-
tor that they had to replace. It is now functional 
and they’re learning how to use it. 

Earl Lewis said that he has a new wheel/tire 
balancer and can balance tires for members. 

 

7:47 – Personals 

Frank Chapman is on the mend from his heart 
surgery. 

Brian and Amy O’Sullivan are participating in 
Pedal the Cause. Chris recently sent out an e-
mail with links for anyone who is interested in 
donating. 

Terry Schott talked about a near miss that Dan 
Jackson had with the recent storms. 

Steve and Tammy Hedrick had a ton of hail 
damage from the storms. The house, a car trail-
er and two cars were all damaged. 
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2025 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Steve Hedrick with any questions: 

 
 

Steve Hedrick Contact Info: 
Phone: 314-640-4020 
Email: sthedrick@aol.com 
 

mailto:sthedrick@aol.com
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2025 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
April 

 
26 - Tour of the Telephone Museum at Jefferson Barracks - 12 Hancock Ave, Jefferson Bar-

racks.  Private tour from 9:30 to 11am.  Tour Civil War Museum from 11 to 12.  Tour 
the Ordinance Museum from 12 to 1.  Cruise to the Blue Owl (2nd and Mill Street in 
Kimmswick, MO) for lunch  

 
May 
 

1 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
10 - Immanual Lutheran Church and School Parade - Parade cars should gather at 9:30 at 115 

S 6th St, St. Charles 
 
17 - Wheels In Motion Charity Car Show at the Church on the Rock - 9am to 2pm.  Gateway 

members helping with the gate should arrive by 7:30 
 
18 - Pontiac Day at the Pontiac Museum in Illinois - See flyer in this newsletter for details. 
 
31 - Pontiac Tribute Day Show and Shine Car Show - 10am to 2pm 201 Route 7, Blue 

Springs, MO 
 

June 
 

5 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
5-7 - Pontiacs at Pidgeon Forge - See this link for more details:  Pontiacs at Pidgeon Forge 
 
7 - Route 66 Festival in Lebanon, Missouri 
 
8 - Chicken Dinner at St. Thomas UCC, 17842 Wild Horse Creek Road, Chesterfield - De
 tails to follow 
 
17 - 21 - GTOAA Nationals at Kingsport.  See flyer in this newsletter for more details. 

 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

For Sale: 

1990 Buick Riviera 

Color: Burgundy 

Milage: 95,000 

Contact Joe Mayweather if interested at 314-210-7391 

https://www.pigeonforgerodruns.com/car-show/pontiacs-in-pigeon-forge/
http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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1968 Firebird For Sale 
 

Details:   350 Engine(not original)  Contact: Dr. Michael Lentz 
  3 speed automatic          drlentzfg@gmail.com 
  Hood tach 
  86000 miles 
  Asking $29,000 
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1968 Firebird For Sale 
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

Gateway GTO Club Store 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
https://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-267-1760 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Steve Hedrick 
2576 Westrick Drive 3676 Morgan Way  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  Imperial, MO 63052 
314-225-7241 314-640-4020 
pooky1891@gmail.com sthedrick@aol.com 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
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mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
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mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


